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unit has elevated residual gasoline and MTBE concentrations, particularly in the vicinity 

of boring GP-4. A shallower sand body has very reduced permeability due to the 

presence of diagenetic clay formed during soil development.  This unit transmits 

groundwater at a highly reduced rate and lies above the zone of residual soil 

contamination.  Thus, even though groundwater has risen into this unit, it is not the 

principal zone of interest.  Deeper water-bearing zones are also present, but the data 

collected in November 2006 indicate that these zones are not impacted.  Therefore, we 

propose to screen all new wells in the depth range 15-20 feet in order to sample the 

principal water-bearing unit.  A longer screen interval is unnecessary, because 

historically the depth to groundwater has been fairly stable and has not been greater than 

20 feet since this investigation began. 

 
 We propose to install four new monitoring wells, three of which will define the 

western (downgradient) limit of groundwater contamination (Figure 1).  The fourth well 

will be located south of GP-4 and MW-2 near the southern boundary of the site to define 

the upgradient extent of the plume.  Because TPH-g, MTBE, and TBA were detected in 

the groundwater sample from GP-8, we anticipate that MW-7 will provide quarterly data 

on the concentration of these hydrocarbons in that area.  We also expect that both MW-8 

and MW-9 will be beyond the downgradient limit of contamination, based on our map of 

these hydrocarbons in our report for the third quarter of 2006. 

 
 Previously, we had proposed to install a monitoring well just west of the existing 

underground storage tanks.  However, boring CPT-1 was drilled in this location and 

detected TPH-g at only 3 parts per billion above the standard detection limit and MTBE 

at 39 ppb.  No hydrocarbons were detected farther east, in GP-6.  Therefore, these two 

borings, along with MW-1, provide sufficient definition of the eastern limit of 

contamination and we do not believe that an additional well in this area is needed. 
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